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       April 30, 2021 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips  

Secretary to the Commission 

New York State Public Service Commission  

Three Empire State Plaza  

Albany, NY 12223-1350  

 

 

Re:  Case 20-M-0082 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission Regarding 

Strategic Use of Energy Related Data  

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) and Rochester Gas and 

Electric Corporation (“RG&E”), (together the “Companies”), are submitting this filing 

in compliance with the New York State Public Service Commission’s (the 

“Commission”) Order Implementing an Integrated Energy Data Resource, issued and 

effective on February 11, 2021 (the “Order”), in the above-referenced proceeding. The 

tariff leaves will become effective on June 1, 2021. 

 

New York State Electric & Gas Corporation 

P.S.C. No. 119 – Electric, Schedule for Electric Service 

 Leaf No. 154, Revision 6 

P.S.C. No. 120 – Electric, Schedule for Electric Service 

 Leaf No. 18, Revision 20 

 Leaf No. 18.1, Revision 2 

P.S.C. No. 121 – Electric, Schedule for Electric Service 

 Leaf No. 14, Revision 21 

 

Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation 

P.S.C. No. 18 – Electric, Schedule for Electric Service 

 Leaf No. 11, Revision 18 

P.S.C. No. 19 – Electric, Schedule for Electric Service  

 Leaf No. 10, Revision 6 

 Leaf No. 80.1, Revision 8 

 Leaf No. 80.1.1, Revision 2 

 Received: 04/30/2021 
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Purpose of Filing 

The Companies are filing amendments to its tariffs in compliance with Ordering Clause 

No. 3 of the Order to effectuate the cost recovery of NYSERDA’s Program Sponsor 

funding costs billed to the Companies through the existing Bill-As-You-Go agreement. 

 

Overview  

The Companies are filing tariff revisions to implement a surcharge to recover the 

charges billed to the Companies for NYSERDA’s Program Sponsor expenses. The 

Companies will recover program costs through an Integrated Energy Data Resource 

(“IEDR”) Surcharge that will apply to customers that take electric delivery service from 

the Companies. The surcharge will be on a per kWh basis for non-demand customers 

and on a per kW basis for demand-billed customers.   

 

The IEDR Surcharge will be included in the System Benefits Charge on customer bills. 

An annual statement setting forth the IEDR Surcharge shall be filed with the Public 

Service Commission on not less than 15-days’ notice to become effective January 1st.  

 

Newspaper Publication 

In accordance with Ordering Clause No. 11 of the Order, newspaper publication in 

accordance with Public Service Law 66(12)(b) and 16 NYCRR 720-8.1 is waived. 

 

If there are any questions concerning this filing, please call Michael Seeley at (585)484-

6645 or me at (585)484-6810. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

       
Lori A. Cole 

Manager - Regulatory & Tariffs 

      Rates and Regulatory Economics Department 

 

 

 

Enclosures  

 Received: 04/30/2021 


